Okaw Valley Community Unit School District #302

Kent Stauder, Superintendent E-mail kstauder@okawvalley.org www.okawvalley.org

709 South St John Street P.O. Box 97, Bethany, IL 61914 Phone 217-665-3232 Fax 217-665-3601

May 20, 2020

Dear Okaw Valley CUSD #302 Students, Staff, and Families,

Report Cards: Report cards, and Elementary Summer Learning Packets will be available for elementary students on May 22^{nd} , 2020 from 10:00 am -6:00 pm in the Okaw Valley Elementary Gym. Report cards for students who attend OVMS and OVHS will be available through STI, email, or contact the building principal for a physical copy.

Summer Learning: Okaw Valley CUSD #302 would like to encourage (not mandatory) all of our students to continue to learn over the summer months. This has been a difficult end to the 19-20 school year, and it is more important than ever to continue to develop academic skills over the summer months. The online documents will include a variety of activities that can help our students stay sharp, and prepare for the upcoming school year. We wish you all a safe summer, and we can't wait to see you back in the fall. These Continued Summer Learning documents can be found on the Okaw Valley Website www.okawvalley.org.

2020-2021 Registration: 2020-2021 School Registration will be August 6th, 2020 in Bethany from 11:00 am – 7:00 pm, and August 7th, 2020 in Findlay from 11:00 am – 4:00 pm. The district encourages parents to register online as much as possible.

Facilities: All facilities continue to be closed until further notice. This includes all school buildings, Okaw Valley Ag Complex, gymnasiums, weight room, playgrounds, and outdoor athletic facilities. In the event restrictions ease, the district will notify the public asap.

Summer Updates: Please continue to monitor our social media pages, and our website <u>www.okawvalley.org</u>. For any questions, or help in this matter please contact your building principal or the superintendent.

OVES - Heidi Vander Burgh, vanderburghh@okawvalley.org

OVMS - Ross Forlines, forlinesr@okawvalley.org

OVHS - Matt Shoaff, shoaffm@okawvalley.org

Superintendent - Kent Stauder, kstauder@okawvalley.org

Stay Positive,

Kent Stauder